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Principal’s message 

 
Week 6 is nearly over and what a busy one for our school. A huge congratulations to our students and 
families for your awesome work in lifting our attendance rates. We are still tracking well above the 
state and have 41 students who have attended over 90% of the time and an amazing 14 students who 
have attended 100% of the term, which is an impressive achievement. This week’s winners were       
Christopher, Mason, Nathan and Elijah. 
 
Congratulations to our Wether Challenge team and Mrs Lindsay who braved the cold conditions to 
show off our stock. The students represented our school with pride, and it was impressive to hear how 
helpful they were in assisting other students with their newfound sheep handling skills. We look        
forward to the full report next week. 
 
On Wednesday, our debating team were outstanding in their arguments that COVID has made the 
world a more difficult place to live. The team spoke fluently and rebutted very well. I agreed strongly 
with their notions that COVID has had disastrous impacts on our mental and financial health. They 
were unlucky not to get the win, going down narrowly to a strong Mudgee team. It was a tremendous 
effort to make it to the finals. Well done.  
 
Next week our seniors are off to their secondary gala day, our 5/6 touch and netball teams will          
compete in a gala day in Warren, our finalists for the spelling Bee—Max and Billy B will compete 
against other schools in the next round and our Year 11 students will participate in work placement at 
the Dubbo RSL and Dairy farm. Good luck to everyone involved.  
 
Our staff and students have been working extremely hard on our performance of Troy with lots of     
rehearsals, hours of practise and play building. It is set to be an entertaining evening. I am yet to have a 
sneak peak so might save my viewing until the night as a surprise.  
 
Tottenham Central School has been focusing on wellbeing and each staff meeting, staff share ideas on 
how to check in and make sure both students and staff are ok. This week Mrs Baldwinson took the 
staff through the coke bottle effect. It is a powerful exercise in reminding ourselves that we do not 
know what is happening for others below the surface. In simplicity, you imagine a child or adult is a 
bottle of Coke. Every time something stressful happens the bottle is shaken. Nothing much seems to 
change. But the bottle is shaken and shaken. The pressure builds and builds, however at some point 
the lid comes off the bottle. All the shaking results in a lot of mess and try as you might, once the      
fizzing starts, the lid is next to impossible to get back on. This is often the case when children get 
home in their safe environments with safe people, their lids explode as they have been holding in their 
stress levels all day. This is the case for adults too. It always helps to understand why children are        
behaving the way they are, to help them regulate. It can’t hurt for us adults too.   
 
Have a wonderful weekend.  

 
Angela Bush - Principal 
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School news  

Book Club 

Book Club catalogues have been sent home. Orders with payment are due 9 September.  

 

All Hands On Ukes is coming to Tottenham     

Central School! 

On Tuesday, 30 August at 2pm, students at TCS will 

participate in an interactive musical incursion with 

Tom Harding. Students will learn some ukulele 

facts and that many styles of music sound great 

when the ukulele is involved! During the session 

students will work towards playing their ukulele 

and will gain a better understanding of rhythm, 

tempo, pitch, tone and harmony. This incursion has been funded by the school for students in K-10. 

Please let the office know if you would not like your child to participate.   

 

Troy Story Costumes reminder 

We are now calling for students to bring in their costumes for the production. Please clearly label items 

with your child’s name. If you need any assistance please contact the office.  

 

Notice: Book Week Dress Up Parade - Change of time 

This week we are holding our ‘Dress Up as Your Favourite Book Character’ parade for Book Week. We 

will hold the parade at 9am on Friday morning, 26 August. Unfortunately,                      

Tottenham Early Childhood Centre will not be joining us this year. 

Parents/carers and community members are welcome to 

come watch at Tottenham Central School on the day. Please 

ensure you sign in to the school on arrival via the QR code. 

 

 

 

The MS readathon 
started 

Monday 1 August! 
36 students have 
signed up online, 

and we have raised 
$2412!  

SAVE the DATE 
Whole School Production 

‘Troy Story’ 
Wednesday, 21 September 

5:30pm for a 6pm start. 
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Congratulations to our 90%     
attendance canteen raffle     

winners for Week 5! 

TCS students attending > = 90% of 
the time 52.8% vs DoE State 50.6% 

P&C Committee Meetings THIS Week 
Date: 1 September 
Time: 3:30pm 
Location: Tottenham Park (due to dance) 
 
NEW MEMBERS ENCOURAGED!  
Please join to support our children and families 
Family memberships only $5.00 
Payment via TCS P&C account: 
BSB: 082-897 
Account: 5099 54210 
Reference: Your surname & initials 
Please send an email to Greg Radford gjradford@bigpond.com to advise of your payment.   
Thank you. 

Congratulations to our PBL   
Merit Award recipients! 

School news cont. 

mailto:gjradford@bigpond.com
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SRC PYJAMA Day 
The SRC is working on fundraising some money for the School of St Judes. The first fundraiser we will 
be holding is a PJ Day. This will be held on Friday, 9 September. On this day students can come 
dressed in their pyjamas for a gold coin donation. 
Thank you, SRC 
 
Every little bit helps 
If anyone is interested in adding to our charity collection of metal drink bottle lids, aluminium ring 
pulls, or plastic milk/UHT/water/soda bottle lids and bread tags please ensure they are clean and dry 
before sending them to school with a student or dropping them off at the school office. Please note - 
Some lids cannot be used by charities, for instance plastic lids larger than roughly 2 inches are too big 
for their shredders. Also, please save your jars and their lids for anyone who can use them for jams,    
relishes, or just general storage! 
 

 
 
Kerri Parkes Western Challenge Debating Competition – Interzone 2 
On Wednesday 24th August our Year 6 debaters challenged Mudgee Public School in the Interzone 
Round 2 (semi-finals) of the Kerri Parkes Western Challenge Debating Competition via Zoom in the 
school library. The topic was “The Covid-19 pandemic changed the world for the better” and               
Tottenham took the Negative case. The team consisted of Kate A, Nathan, Kate L and Billy B. The      
students’ effort in researching and preparing in advance helped them to present a convincing case 
discussing the negative impacts of the pandemic, but the Mudgee team ultimately persuaded the    
adjudicator to agree with their arguments to win the overall debate.  
A big thank you to all our Year 6 students who have been involved in the  debating competition this 
year. To be one of the top 4 debating primary schools in the western area is a fantastic achievement!! 
Well done to all!! 
Chrissie Baldwinson 

 
 

School news cont. 
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Book Fair 2022! 

Book Fair 
Thank you to everyone who came to support our Book 
Fair at this year’s Open Day. It was so wonderful seeing 
everyone’s smiling faces. The Book Fair was a fabulous 
success. Special thanks go to Libby, Carol and Donna, 
for all of their help over the weeks to get it all organised. 
We hope you found some wonderful books to read.   
Proceeds from the day go directly back into our library.  
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Secondary news 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Work Placement 
Next week, Bailey will be completing a work placement block for Hospitality at the Dubbo RSL Club. 
 
Wether Challenge 
This week, the Stage 5 Agriculture and Stage 6 Primary Industries students participated in the Wether 
Challenge at the Dubbo Showground. A full report will be in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Secondary Gala Day 
Next Wednesday 31 August, our secondary students will be involved in the next Gala day at Trundle. 
Notes and lunch orders are due tomorrow, Friday 26 August. 
 
World War Living History  
Stage 4 visited Trundle Central School today to join Trundle secondary students in a history incursion. 
Shane Blackman lead an enthralling session on WW1 soldiers and helped the students gain a little     
insight into their living conditions, the soldiers’ trench conditions, what they wore, what they ate and 
the weapons they used.  

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

 
Term 3 
Week 7 

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

Year 11—English Standard,  
Sport, Lifestyle and Recreation,     

Visual Design 
Year 12—Hospitality 
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Update from Mrs Radford 
In Science, Stage 4 has been learning about ‘mixtures and separations’ and have recently decantated 
and filtered muddy water. They have also had the opportunity to investigate the difference between        
suspensions, solutions and colloids. 
 

In Visual Arts, Stage 4 has begun the subjective exploration of the techniques and conventions of              
graffiti and ‘urban art’. So far, students have created a personal graffiti tag and some Keith Banksy      
inspired artwork. Keith Banksy is the iconic designer of much of the Mambo clothing artwork. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stage 5 has whole heartedly enjoyed investigating ‘body systems’ this term with some sheep brain and 
heart dissections throughout the unit. They have started their new topic on ‘motion’ and will move on 
to learn about the transferring of energy towards the end of the term.  
During National Science week, Stage 5 had the chance to simulate the making of glass optical fibres 
using hot glue. Glass fibre optics are used extensively in our modern society, in telecommunications 
infrastructure and medical equipment in particular.  

Secondary news cont. 
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Other news 
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Other news cont. 
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Principal Angela Bush 
 
Assistant Principal (rel) Mrs Meggan Adam 
             
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 

WEEK 6 

22 
 
 

23 
 
Wether Challenge 

24 
 
Wether Challenge 
 
NO CANTEEN THIS 
WEEK 

25 26 
 
Book Parade 9am  - 
COLA 

WEEK 7 

29 
 

30 
 
K-10 ‘Hands on 
Ukes’ in school    
performance 

31 
 
Spelling Bee         
Regional Finals—
online 
 
Secondary Gala 
Day—Trundle 

Sep 1 
 
Gob/NF Netball/
Touch football—
Warren 

2 
 
 

WEEK 8 

5 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 

6 7 8 9 
 
PYJAMA Day 

WEEK 9 

12 13 14 15 16 
PSSA Athletics –    
Dubbo 
 
Spring Fair 
 
WAP Graduation—
Dubbo 

WEEK 10 

19 20 21 
 
SCHOOL CONCERT 
5:30pm for 6pm 
start - Town Hall 

22 23 
 
Whole school          
assembly and Year 12 
farewell 

 
Canteen 
Canteen will be open Thursday, 1 September. 
Lisa Fishpool 
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